
From: EvelynCayaban  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 11:18 AM 
To: City Clerk ; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Evelyn Cayaban 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: BrianSchmidt  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 11:23 AM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brian Schmidt 
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From: JessicaVernon  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 10:05 AM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jessica 
 
Jessica Vernon 
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From: AnnieBelt   
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 9:46 AM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Annie Belt 
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From: barbaracoleman  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 9:28 AM 
To: City Clerk ; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
barbara coleman 
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From: MaryMartin []  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 10:08 AM 
To: City Clerk <; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo < >; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mary Martin 
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From: JaniceCarr [  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 9:33 AM 
To: City Clerk < >; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo < >; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Janice Carr 
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From: ReneSpring, Mayor Pro Tem City of Morgan Hill []  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 6:04 AM 
To: City Clerk < >; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo <; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of Morgan Hill and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and 
restoration of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Rene Spring, Mayor Pro Tem City of Morgan Hill 
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From: TerryTrumbull [  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 6:10 AM 
To: City Clerk < >; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo < >; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Terry Trumbull 
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From: PamStearns  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 8:48 AM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
Pam and Phil Stearns 
Former Bernal/S. Teresa residents 
 
Pam Stearns 
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From: DavidWeissman, M.D., Ph.D.  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 8:55 AM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
David Weissman, M.D., Ph.D. 
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From: JamesStamos  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 9:09 AM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo >; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
James Stamos 
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From: KristalCaidoy  
Sent: Tuesday, November 05, 2019 8:26 AM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
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Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the action item and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones 
and Council members Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the Mayor/Councilmember 
Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of protecting, restoring and 
enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-impact, nature-based 
public access. This vision has been building for more than a decade. I am excited to see the City of San Jose take these 
steps. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to achieve the goals of the 
Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
I have explored and seen Coyote Valley. It is a special place for the wildlife, plants, indigenous people and everyone. On 
behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration of 
open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kristal Caidoy 
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From: JessicaWright  
Sent: Tuesday, November 05, 2019 7:13 AM 
To: City Clerk < >; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
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Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Thank you so much for protecting this land, now let's do the next step! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jessica Wright 
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From: LuciaGomez  
Sent: Tuesday, November 05, 2019 11:20 AM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo ; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
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Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lucia Gomez 
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From: SamJones  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 11:23 PM 
To: City Clerk <; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo >; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
  
 
  
 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
 
  
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sam Jones 
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From: MeghanMendiola  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 10:28 PM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
  
 
  
 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
 
  
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Meghan Mendiola 
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From: KermitCuff  
Sent: Monday, November 04, 2019 1:21 PM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kermit Cuff 
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From: JanePowell > 

Sent: Monday, November 4, 2019 12:29 PM 

To: City Clerk <c>; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo >; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 

<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District5 <District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 

<District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 <district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 

Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations  

  

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 

 

Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from 

Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations 

proposed in the Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public 

with the goals of protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, 

climate resilience, and low-impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the 

land acquisition and is necessary to achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition 

possible. 

 

On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and 

restoration of open space in Coyote Valley! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jane Powell 
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From: KarenKirschling > 

Sent: Monday, November 4, 2019 12:36 PM 

To: City Clerk < >; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo >; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 

<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District5 <District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 

<District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 <district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 

Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations  

  

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 

 

Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from 

Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations 

proposed in the Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public 

with the goals of protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, 

climate resilience, and low-impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the 

land acquisition and is necessary to achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition 

possible. 

 

On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and 

restoration of open space in Coyote Valley! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Karen Kirschling 
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From: KermitCuff > 

Sent: Monday, November 4, 2019 1:20 PM 

To: City Clerk < >; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo < >; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 

<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District5 <District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 

<District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 <district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 

Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations  

  

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 

 

Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from 

Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations 

proposed in the Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public 

with the goals of protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, 

climate resilience, and low-impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the 

land acquisition and is necessary to achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition 

possible. 

 

On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and 

restoration of open space in Coyote Valley! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Kermit Cuff 
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From: MichaelDopheide < > 

Sent: Tuesday, November 5, 2019 12:22 PM 

To: City Clerk < >; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo < >; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 

<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District5 <District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 

<District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 <district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 

Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations  

  

  

  

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 

 

Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from 

Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations 

proposed in the Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public 

with the goals of protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, 

climate resilience, and low-impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the 

land acquisition and is necessary to achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition 

possible. 

 

On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and 

restoration of open space in Coyote Valley! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

M. Dopheide 

 

  

  This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
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From: KimLemmer < > 

Sent: Tuesday, November 5, 2019 1:05 PM 

To: City Clerk <; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo < >; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 

<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District5 <District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 

<District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 <district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 

Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations  

  

  

  

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 

 

Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from 

Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations 

proposed in the Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public 

with the goals of protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, 

climate resilience, and low-impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the 

land acquisition and is necessary to achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition 

possible. 

 

On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and 

restoration of open space in Coyote Valley! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Kim Lemmer 
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From: StefanCarpentier < > 

Sent: Tuesday, November 5, 2019 1:11 PM 

To: City Clerk < >; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo < >; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 

<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District5 <District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 

<District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 <district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 

Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations  

  

  

  

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 

 

Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from 

Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations 

proposed in the Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public 

with the goals of protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, 

climate resilience, and low-impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the 

land acquisition and is necessary to achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition 

possible. 

 

On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and 

restoration of open space in Coyote Valley! 

 

Sincerely, 

Stefan Carpentier 
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From: NeilOrdinario < > 

Sent: Tuesday, November 5, 2019 2:51 PM 

To: City Clerk < >; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo ; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 

<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District5 <District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 

<District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 <district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 

Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations  

  

  

  

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 

 

Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from 

Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations 

proposed in the Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public 

with the goals of protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, 

climate resilience, and low-impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the 

land acquisition and is necessary to achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition 

possible. 

 

On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and 

restoration of open space in Coyote Valley! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Neil Ordinario 
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From: ChristineAustin   

Sent: Tuesday, November 5, 2019 2:56 PM 

To: City Clerk < >; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo ;District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 

<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District5 <District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 

<District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 <district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; 

District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 

Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations  

  

  

  

Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 

 

Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from 

Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations 

proposed in the Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public 

with the goals of protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, 

climate resilience, and low-impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the 

land acquisition and is necessary to achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition 

possible. 

 

On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and 

restoration of open space in Coyote Valley! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Chris Austin 
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November 5, 2019 

 

 

Re: Item 19-1026, Actions Related to the Purchase and Sale of the Brandenburg and Sobrato North 

Coyote Properties 

 

Dear Mayor and City Council Members, 

 

On behalf of SPUR, we are writing in full support of the staff recommendation to allocate Measure 

T funds to preserve land in North Coyote Valley and permanently designate it for open space and 

agricultural use.  

 

SPUR has been deeply invested in San Jose for the past seven years advocating for smart growth, 

good government, and environmental best practices. We have watched the City make considerable 

progress to prioritize transit, infill development and increase economic opportunity over the last 

several years. Many of these accomplishments are attributed to the vision and strategy laid out in 

Envision 2040. Additionally, the City has adopted new policies that impact land use designations 

made in the general plan, such as, Climate Smart San Jose and Vehicle Miles Travel (VMT).   

 

However, some aspects from the Envision 2040 plan no longer align with the transit-oriented vision 

for the City’s future.  This mismatch between the current plan and a better vision of growth is 

especially true for Coyote Valley. Now is the time to confirm a new vision for Coyote Valley, 

one that upholds the values and goals to proactively address climate change and resiliency 

through open space preservation.  

 

The preservation of North Coyote Valley is a once in a lifetime opportunity for the City of San Jose 

to invest in flood protection, groundwater recharge, wildlife habitat and greenhouse gas reduction… 

and make an impact that will last for generations. 

 

Speaking of generational impact, we must applaud the willingness of the private owners of the 

property—each of whom has been deeply engaged in community for generations—who have 

negotiated with the open space advocates to preserve land they purchased with the understanding 

they could one day develop commercially. They, as well as city leadership and staff, have evolved 

their thinking and now recognize that investing in natural infrastructure and the agriculture sector is 

a valid economic development and resiliency strategy. 

 

We want to congratulate the City of San Jose for this tremendous step and want to extend our 

thanks and recognition to Mayor Liccardo, Santa Clara Valley Open Space Authority, Peninsula 

Open Space Trust, The Sobrato Organization and Brandenburg Properties for working together 

negotiate a mutually agreeable purchase agreement for land in North Coyote Valley.  



We also want to recognize Councilmember Jimenez and Assemblymember Kalra for their 

longstanding efforts to champion a new vision of preservation of working open space lands in 

Coyote Valley. 

 

We look forward to the next steps in discussing how best to use this land to achieve the city’s 

climate goals.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Teresa Alvarado, San Jose Director 

 

 

Cc: Michelle Huttenhoff, SPUR San Jose Policy Director 

Eli Zigas, SPUR Food and Agriculture Policy Director  

 
 



From: LinziBhatta  
Sent: Wednesday, November 06, 2019 10:41 AM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
  
 
  
 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
 
  
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration of open space 
in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
Linzi Bhatta 
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From: CristinaMartinez  
Sent: Wednesday, November 06, 2019 9:21 AM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
  
 
  
 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
 
  
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Cristina Martinez 
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From: CynthiaFan  
Sent: Tuesday, November 05, 2019 4:45 PM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
  
 
  
 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
 
  
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Cynthia Fan 
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From: CynthiaBournellis  
Sent: Wednesday, November 06, 2019 8:49 AM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
  
 
  
 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
 
  
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Cynthia Bournellis 
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1007 General Kennedy Ave., Suite 3 � San Francisco, CA 94129-1405 � (415) 561-2595 � info@ridgetrail.org � RidgeTrail.org 

 
November 6, 2019 
 
San José Mayor and City Councilmembers 
200 E Santa Clara Street 
San José, CA 95113 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
The Bay Area Ridge Trail Council requests the approval of the acquisition and master planning 
process in Coyote Valley. The proposed process would involve public input with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife connectivity, floodplain restoration, public access 
and regional trail connections.  
 
The eventual completion of the Ridge Trail connection between Santa Teresa County Park to 
Coyote Creek Parkway will be another big step towards the eventual completion of the 
envisioned 550-mile continuous multi-use Bay Area Ridge Trail along ridgelines as well as the 
central Santa Clara County route through the heart of San José along the Coyote and 
Penitencia Creek Trails, connecting the urban population to the vast protected open spaces 
nearby and beyond. When the gap between Santa Teresa County Park and Coyote Creek 
Parkway is completed, one will be able to get on the Coyote Creek Trail at Tully Road in San 
José and walk or bike continuously to the top of Mt Umunhum along the completed Ridge Trail 
and continue to Lexington Reservoir. 
 
We appreciate the significant long-term effort and partnership put forth by City, Peninsula 
Open Space Trust and Santa Clara Valley Open Space Authority to acquire and quickly open 
the property to docent-led public access. The docent-led outings will partially close this Ridge 
Trail gap.  
 
On behalf of the Ridge Trail supporters throughout the nine Bay Area counties, thank you for 
supporting the protection, restoration and regional trail connections in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 

Liz Westbrook 
Trail Director 
Bay Area Ridge Trail Council  



From: MichelleHoffmann  
Sent: Thursday, November 07, 2019 8:47 AM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo < >; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
  
 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
 
  
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michelle Hoffmann 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: KathyWall  
Sent: Thursday, November 07, 2019 7:48 AM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
  
 
  
 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
 
  
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
So glad! Have always dreaded development there.  
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kathy Wall 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: jennesindoni  
Sent: Wednesday, November 06, 2019 4:29 PM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5 
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
  
 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum from Mayor 
Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The recommendations proposed in the 
Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning process involving the public with the goals of 
protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-
impact, nature-based public access. This process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to 
achieve the goals of the Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection and restoration 
of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
jenne sindoni 
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From: KathyWarne  
Sent: Sunday, November 10, 2019 9:09 PM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; 
District5 <District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 
<District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 <district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; 
District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
  
 
  
 
[External Email] 
 
  
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum 
from Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The 
recommendations proposed in the Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning 
process involving the public with the goals of protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and 
connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-impact, nature-based public access. This 
process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to achieve the goals of the 
Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection 
and restoration of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kathy Warne 
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From: AmyWolfberg  
Sent: Sunday, November 10, 2019 1:57 AM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; 
District5 <District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 
<District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 <district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; 
District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
  
 
  
 
[External Email] 
 
  
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum 
from Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The 
recommendations proposed in the Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning 
process involving the public with the goals of protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and 
connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-impact, nature-based public access. This 
process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to achieve the goals of the 
Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection 
and restoration of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Amy Wolfberg 
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From: ShannaGamache's  
Sent: Thursday, November 07, 2019 11:01 PM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; 
District5 <District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 
<District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 <district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; 
District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
  
 
  
 
[External Email] 
 
  
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum 
from Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The 
recommendations proposed in the Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning 
process involving the public with the goals of protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and 
connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-impact, nature-based public access. This 
process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to achieve the goals of the 
Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection 
and restoration of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Shanna Gamache's 
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From: LeyhlundNelson  
Sent: Thursday, November 07, 2019 5:54 PM 
To: City Clerk; The Office of Mayor Sam Liccardo; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2 
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; 
District5 <District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 
<District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8 <district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; 
District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov> 
Subject: Approve Coyote Valley Purchase and Mayor/Councilmember Memo Recommendations 
 
  
 
  
 
[External Email] 
 
  
 
Dear Mayor and City Councilmembers, 
 
Please vote to approve the recommendations in the Staff memo and in the November 1 Memorandum 
from Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones and Coucilmembers Jimenez, Peralez, and Foley. The 
recommendations proposed in the Mayor/Councilmember Memo will provide for a master planning 
process involving the public with the goals of protecting, restoring and enhancing wildlife habitat and 
connectivity, floodplain restoration, climate resilience, and low-impact, nature-based public access. This 
process is an important counterpart of the land acquisition and is necessary to achieve the goals of the 
Measure T funding which makes this acquisition possible. 
 
On behalf of all the residents of San Jose and the entire region, thank you for supporting the protection 
and restoration of open space in Coyote Valley! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Leyhlund Nelson 
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